The Corporation of the City of Burlington
City of Burlington By-law 55-2024

A by-law to repeal By-law 85-2022, being a by-law to adopt Official Plan Amendment No.
130 to modify the text of the Burlington Official Plan and add a new Table to implement
changes that have been made to the Planning Act resulting from Bill 109, More Homes for
Everyone Act, 2022.

(L-23-24)

Whereas subsection 21(1) of the Planning Act, R.S.0. 1990, c.P.13, as amended,
provides that a council of a municipality that is within a planning area may initiate an
amendment to any official plan that applies to the municipality, and section 17

applies to any such amendment; and

Whereas on December 13, 2022, Council of the City of Burlington enacted By-law 85-
2022 to adopt Official Plan Amendment No. 130 to modify the text of the Burlington Official
Plan and add a new Table to implement changes that have been made to the Planning Act
resulting from Bill 109, More Homes for Everyone Act, 2022; and

Whereas Council of the City of Burlington deems it necessary to repeal By-law 85-2022 in
order to withdraw Official Plan Amendment No. 130, as a result of legislative changes
introduced by Bill 185, Cutting Red Tape to Build More Homes Act, 2024;

Now therefore the Council of The Corporation of the City of Burlington hereby enacts as

follows:

1. That By-law 85-2022 is hereby repealed;

2. That this by-law shall come into full force and take effect of the final day of passing
thereof.

Enacted and passed this 7th day of August, 2024.

Mayor Marianne Meed Ward

Deputy Clerk Lisa Palermo




